



## EESCC Meeting Minutes

October 5<sup>th</sup>, 2022  
Sizzler

---

**Attendees:17:** Licia and Jerry Shultz, Jamie Black, Keith Olsen, Mike & Gail Glass, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Simon Levear, Peggy Steck, , John Schmidt, Russ Walters, Ted Ledgard, Paula Loftin, Jared Haas, Brian Wyatt and Bill Randleman.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Peggy Steck read the September 2022 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller is not present.

### Old Business

**501(c)(3) Update** – Licia –Next meeting is at Jamie’s house, 10/12 at 6:30 pm. The new website has launched. John S has been updating the site with news and pictures. The meeting Focus will be on the Silent Auction Items for the Banquet. The items can only be purchased at the Banquet, but they will be shared on social media to get interest going in the Silent Auction. Last years Silent Auction was very successful.

**Trailer insurance for theft – Bonnie** – Bonnie is not present. Trailer cleanup Party in December or January and we can Inventory contents them.

**Venues – Lorin Wamsley** – He brought next years proposed event dates and almost all locations are TBD. Event 3 & 4 has been changed to the 2<sup>nd</sup> week in June. He and Bren drove up to Hoodoo on 9/14. Matthew was not there but we met up with Jake and had a good conversation. I told him I would be emailing our dates soon. He said that would be great, but Matthew would not confirm any dates for anyone until after January. 😞 We are planning on our events 3&4 to be there on 6/17 &18. Hoping it will be a little warmer up there than the 1st weekend in June was in 2021.

The paving that was to take place in the parking lot only consisted of tearing out the asphalt and smoothing out the sweeping right hander at the bottom of the entrance road where we finish the slalom and is also known as Bert’s least favorite corner.

They are also going to add parking spaces to both sides of the upper area where we grid.

Lorin compared our dates against other clubs and only a couple of conflicts. BCS has an event on Fathers Day also and one conflict is with NWAAs.

Glide – no answer from them yet. Lorin said they are trying to turn it into an industrial park next year, so they are not comfortable scheduling dates with us at this time. He will stay in touch.

**Brothers' car collection Recap– Simon** – 100 people ended up going. There were other clubs there as well. Feedback was really good. We were oohing and aahing over the cars, still. Many people said they would like to go again and Simon said he could set it up. Licia thanked him for making all the arrangements.

**Banquet – Jamie** – 35 people are registered, not including sponsors. Working on the Silent Auction. No hors d'oeuvres trays this year because of cost. They used to be part of the per head cost, but now are extra. Interestingly, they get emptied, but no one says they like them.

**John Schmidt** created a You Tube channel for the club and he put the IROC videos up back to 2016.

**New Cones** – Bert – He will purchase 201 cones for the club. They can be stacked at his house until we have our cleaning party and can put them in the trailer.

**New Business:** No new business.

### **Additional Agenda Items:**

**Paula** – would like to do another EVO school next year if the club is willing to sponsor it. She will try to get another club to provide equipment. She will contact the Sanderson site for the schedule and try to get a date set. She also needs to check scheduling for regional SCCA events, last year this was a conflict and caused a shortage of instructors.

The club is ok with funding and sponsoring the school. The goal is for April or May of 2023.

Discussion of scheduling challenges. Going around the grapevine, that the Packwood site has been sold.

**Bert** – He has the Cone killer and Gear of the year awards. He will get them to Terri Wamsley (Bar and D trophies) to get the plaques on them.

**Lorin** – He called sponsors this month asking if they want to be a sponsor for next year, are coming to the banquet and if so, will they can donate a silent auction item. One is a no for next year and 2 others, he has not heard back. He is working on a couple of new sponsors. He is trying to get Alsco and Western testing back as a sponsor. He asked for recommendations for new sponsors and several people brought up ideas to check out. Dawayne will ask Nick to check with his place of employment.

**Simon** – He is looking for a driver for a rally this Sunday. He will navigate, but needs a driver. Its an offroad rally.

**Newsletter release** – Next week

**Homework Assignments**

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

**October** – Jim and/or Bonnie

**November** – Licia

**December** – Tim

**January** -

The meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm. WooHoo, short meeting!